
 

 

Legislative Commission on Data Practices 

Minutes 

Tuesday, November 7, 2017 

Room 10, State Office Building 

1:00 PM 

 

Members Present:  

Rep. Scott, Chair 

Sen. Limmer, Vice Chair 

Sen. Kent 

Rep. Lesch 

Rep. Lucero 

Sen. Newman  

Sen. Schoen 

 

Members Excused 

Rep. Schultz  

 

Rep. Scott called the meeting of the Legislative Commission on Data Practices to order at 1:04 

PM in Room 10 of the State Office Building. 

A quorum was present. 

Rep. Lucero moved approval of the October 31, 2017 meeting minutes.  THE MOTION 

PREVAILED. 

Stacie Christensen, Director, Department of Administration Data Practices Office, provided 

testimony on Minnesota Statute 13.824, the requirement that law enforcement agencies 

utilizing automated license plate readers (ALPR) complete biennial audits, and spoke to the 

reports summarizing the audits that have been submitted to date.  

Chief Jeff Plotts, Bloomington Police Department, and Commander Kim Clauson, Bloomington 

Police Department, provided testimony on law enforcements use of ALPRS and spoke to the 

Bloomington ALPR program as well as the biennial audit of the program.  

 

Chief Eric Gieseke, Burnsville Police Department, provided testimony on law enforcements use 

of body cameras and spoke to Burnsville’s body camera program as well as the biennial audit 

requirement of the program.  



 

 

Superintendent Drew Evans, Bureau of Criminal Apprehension, provided testimony on law 

enforcement technology currently be used and spoke to technology that could potentially be 

utilized in the future.   

Maren Bardal, Research Assistant, presented on advancing law enforcement technologies 

including body cameras, ALPRS, facial recognition technology, cell phone tracking technology 

and drones.  

The following people provided public testimony: 

Ben Feist, ACLU 

Tony Webster 

The meeting adjourned at 3:53 PM.   

 


